
East Horizon Condominium Association, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting - Minutes

Thursday, October 19, 2017
CALL TO ORDER:  Liz Carroll, Vice President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
BOARD QUORUM ESTABLISHED:  Board members present included VP - Liz Carroll, Secretary - Jim George, Jim Collins (via phone) and Stephanie Rindelaub for a quorum. Nine units were represented in addition to the Board Members.  Brett McDowell from Oceanside Property Management was also present.
PROOF OF MEETING NOTICE:  Brett McDowell presented proof of meeting notice posted 48 hours in advance of the meeting. 
PRIOR MEETING MINUTES APPROVAL:  
September 22, 2017 Minutes:  Stephanie Rindelaub motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Jim George and approved unanimously.
September 28, 2017 Minutes:  Stephanie Rindelaub motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Jim Collins and approved unanimously.
MONTHLY FINANCIAL REVIEW AND APPROVAL:  
Brett McDowell noted the Association had cash and cash equivalent balance of $375,775 at September 30, 2017. Year to date, the Association is under budget approximately $1,100. All unit owners are current with monthly unit owner fees.  Brett McDowell noted that Board Members would need to go to PNC to sign new signature cards.  There were no non-reoccurring expenses over $200 that were not already approved.
PRESIDENTS REPORT/OFFICERS REPORT:
· Liz Carroll noted that due to personal reasons Stuart Ferderer and Cathy Laurenzi resigned from the Board.  Due to the resignations there were two positions open on the Board.  OPM sent out an email to inform members that two positions were open on the Board and volunteers were asked to come forward.  Three members volunteered; John Colligan, Doreen Medvigy and David Vandine.  Dave Vandine noted since there were two other members interested he withdrew his name.  Jim George motioned to approve John Colligan and Doreen Medvigy to the Board, seconded by Stephanie Rindelaub, and approved unanimously.

Treasurer:  Jim George motioned for Doreen Medvigy to be Treasurer, seconded by Stephanie Rindelaub and passed unanimously.  
President:  Stephanie Rindelaub motioned that Liz Carroll become President, seconded by John Colligan and approved unanimously. 

Vice President:  Jim George motioned that Jim Collins become Vice President, seconded by John Colligan and approved unanimously. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Budget Committee – Doreen Medvigy noted the Budget meeting will be held on Monday October 23, 2017 at 7 p.m.  OPM prepared the draft budget for the committee. 
MAINTENANCE REPORT: 
· Pool Heater - The pool heater is not functioning and would cost over $1k to repair.  Three bids were obtained to replace the gas heater with two electric heat pumps at a cost of approximately $4,500 each.  A discussion ensued about heating the pool with gas or electric and benefits of each.  Liz Carroll asked Doug Persse to head a committee to present recommendations to the Board.
· Fence Repairs - Two bids were obtained for the pool fence repairs and two other were contacted but did not provide quotes.  The companies are backlogged approximately 6-8 weeks due to the hurricane.  Bids were reviewed, and Jim George motioned to approve the East Coast fence proposal to repair the pool fence, replace the South end chain link fence and install a small fence around pool heaters not to exceed $9k.  Motion was seconded by Stephanie Rindelaub and approved unanimously.  
· Concrete Repairs – There were three areas of concern that can’t wait until the project starts including the recreation room leaks, bldg. 3 garage header and bldg. 3 SE corner roof parapet wall.  After the pre-bid meeting, Chematics will review the work and present a proposal for these areas.  Bids for the concrete restoration project are due back in November.
· Elevators – Elevator in bldg. 1/2 will be repaired in the next several weeks.
· Building Call box – The Board noted that the owners have keys to enter the building and the master code would not be provided to owners due to a security risk.
· Building 2 Leaks – There were several leaks in bldg. 2.  The leaks have been traced to the building roof which has been patched.
· The front wall painting was complete except the front sign.  The current cursive sign can’t be traced.  It was recommended that a stencil be purchased, and lettering painted on the wall.  Jim George motioned to accept the recommendation by Anchor paint, seconded by John Colligan and approved unanimously. 

OPEN DISCUSSION:

The insurance renew was discussed.  Liz Carroll asked John and Bob to form a committee to shop insurance agents and present options to the Board.
ADJOURNMENT:

With no further business to discuss, the East Horizon Condominium Association meeting was called to adjournment at 8:45 p.m.  The next meeting will be on 11/16/17 at 7 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Brett McDowell

Oceanside Property Management

